
In Memory of Prof. Filippo Spagnolo - Italy 
 

The Journal of Mathematics Education (JME) has 

recently learned of the death, on March 2, 2011, of 

Prof. Filippo Spagnolo, Ph.D.  

 

Prof. Spagnolo was a Dean of G. R.I.M. at Università 

degli studi di Palermo. Prof. Spagnolo worked at JME 

as an Editorial Board member since the start of JME. 

His contributions to JME were of inestimable value. 

We note his passing with sadness and respect. 
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